 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING

Community Development Block Grant Funds (CDBG)

The Buchanan County Board of Supervisors will hold a public hearing at 5:30 p.m. on Monday, June 3, 2024, at the on the third floor of the Government Center, 4447 Slate Creek Road, Grundy, VA 24614., to solicit public input on a proposed Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) application to be submitted to the Virginia Department of Housing and Community Development for the Big Rock/Conaway Wastewater Treatment Replacement Project.  Residents of the project area are encouraged to attend.  The Project will include the following activities.    Wastewater Treatment Plant construction.
The draft CDBG proposal will be presented for comment along with information on projected beneficiaries, including the number of low-to-moderate-income residents to benefit from the proposed project, and plans to minimize displacement.  Citizens will also be given the opportunity to comment on Buchanan County’s past use of CDBG funds.  A fact sheet on the proposed project is available at the Buchanan County Board of Supervisor’s offices.  For additional information, contact Robert Craig Horn, County Administrator.
Comments and grievances can be submitted in writing to Buchanan County Board of Supervisors, P.O. Box 950, Grundy, VA  24614 or by phone 276-935-6508, Fax 276-935-4479, TDD line 711 or Email craig.horn@buchanancounty-va.gov until 10 a.m. June 3, 2024.  If you plan to attend and have any special needs requirements, please call the number listed above.
